
 

 

SEPTEMBER  2017                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
 

    President’s Corner – ANDY WAGNER 

  
 

 

Wednesday August 30th we held our 

Board Meeting, the meeting started 

with the "Churches of Oconomowoc 

Welcome You" signs. We had two 

guest speakers Nathan Schacht, Area 

Strategy Group and Brian McGrath, 

Senior Counsel for Wisconsin 

Institute for Law & Liberty, Inc. or 

WILL. WILL has defended many 

cases against Freedom From Religion 

Foundation the group that is 

requesting the removal or change to 

the signs. 

As your aware the signs were 

installed by the Old Evening Club, 

now dissolved and merged into our 

club. A couple of years ago we 

approved Will Pestka, Eagle Scout to 

re-furbish the signs, Will fund-raised 

the money,  without any financial 

support from our Club but we 

supported him in his efforts.  

After much discussion with Nathan 

& Brian weighing out the fact's and 

opening our eyes to some future 

issues, they asked our Club if we 

would be willing to act as a "Friend 

Of the Court" which means no 

charges for service, WILL would 

work to defend the signs and we 

would cooperate in providing 

information, facts and support. They 

would use our Club name as a 

community group supporting the 

cause.   

After they left we discussed it as a 

board and several other members 

present, total of 11, we all voted to go 

along with their cause, if a law suit 

was to occur.    
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
Sept.  4      Labor Day  

Sept.  6      Breakfast Meeting  

Sept.  10    Grandparents Day 

Sept. 11     Bingo 

Sept.   13   Breakfast Meeting 

Sept.  14    Shorehaven open house  

Sept.  20   Breakfast Meeting  

Sept.  22   1
st
 Day of Fall  

Sept.  27   Board Meeting/Budget   

Oct.   4      Breakfast Meeting      

        Induction of new officers      

 

 

   

   
BILL’S BUNCH 

Bill Peebles, Captain   

Kathy Kaempf 

Mark May 

Colleen Meyer 

Jerry Schneider 

Leonard Schacht 

Fred Steinlein 

Fred Schnell  

 

 
Jim Fulmer     9-10  

Colleen Meyer 9-12 

      
 
 
 

 
Andy & Carol Wagner        9-3 

Steve & Gale Schmiedlin     9-7 

Len & Lynne Zacharias       9-8 

Fred & Mary Ellen Schnell   9-24 

 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION  

Jane Fredrich                Sept.  6th 

Jim Fulmer                    Sept. 13th    

Tom Ginn                      Sept. 20th 

 

 

Thanks to Andy Wagner for arranging 

speakers for August    

    

Sept.  6 --  Herb Heck- Ashippun Indian                

Summer 

 

Sept. 13 – Tom Ginn- Veridian fundraiser  

 

Sept. 20 -- Terry Bartowitz & Emily 

Enockson- Zachariah’s Acres                              

 

Sept. 27-   Board Meeting/Budget Meeting   
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*****PLEASE NOTE***** 

NOW THAT WE HAVE HAD 

A MONTH AT OUR NEW 

MEETING PLACE WE WILL 

DISCUSS THE BREAKFAST 

MENU, ETC. AT THE  

SEPT.6
TH

 MEETING. 

 PROS AND CONS.   
 

CHANGE OF MEETING 

PLACE AS OF AUGUST 

2
ND

, 2017 

 
After meeting at the Lake Terrace 

Clubhouse since January 1991 we 

will be moving to the 2
nd

 floor Board 

Room at Café LaBelle. 

 

We appreciate the great service we 

had there through the years but 

know that great service will continue 

from the staff at Café Labelle  

 

The menu will be  as follows 
 

 

1
ST

 WEDNESDAY 

#1.- HOT BREAKFAST-  

SCRAMBLED EGGS                                                                                        

HAM    

                                                     FRESH FRUIT    

                                                     BREAKFAST BARS             

(TRAIL MIX OR TRIPLE BERRY)  

                                                     JUICE & COFFEE                                     

2ND WEDNESDAY    

#2-CONTINENTAL PLUS –  

MUFFIN/DANISH 

TRAY  

                                                          FRESH FRUIT   

                                                         YOGURT  

                                                  JUICE & COFFEE 

 3RD WEDNESDAY 

#3-HOT BREAKFAST – 

                                                   EGG BAKE 

                                                   FRESH FRUIT  

                                                   BREAKFAST BARS      

TRAIL MIX OR TRIPLE BERRY) 

                                                   JUICE & COFFEE 

 

WHEN THERE ARE 5 WEDNESDAYS IN A 

MONTH THE 4
TH

 WEDNESDAY WOULD BE 

OPTION 2- CONTINENTAL PLUS 

 

IF FOR SOME REASON (GUESTS OR ?) WE 

WANTED A HOT BREAKFAST ON 

THE CONTINENTAL DAY WE COULD  DO 

WITH PROPER NOTICE 

 

 

 
 
CHANGE OF MEETING 

SCHEDULE AS OF AUGUST 2017 

 
Regular meetings will be held on the 

1
st
 , 2

nd
  and 3

rd
  Wednesday of the 

month with the Board Meeting held 

on the last Wednesday of the month. 

 

Months that have  5 Wednesdays  the 

4
th

 Wednesday will be a club day . 

The Board Meeting will still be the 

last Wednesday of the month.  

 

Board meetings will be held in the 

same room and all members are 

welcome to join. Time of the Board 

meetings will be 8:30 AM.Breakfast 

will not be served. Some of us stop 

for breakfast at Café Labelle after 

the board meeting.   



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

BOSTON STORE FUNDRAISER 

 

 

Once again we will be selling Boston 

Store books for their fall  

community days. This year the sale 

dates will again be for 4 days – 

November 8
th
 , 9

th
 , 10

th
 and 11

th
 . The 

coupons can be used ahead of the sale 

dates starting about November 1 

through November 8 and then pick up 

the merchandise from November 8
th
  to 

the 19th. If they can’t make it to the 

store there is a 30% online coupon. I 

will be passing out the books soon. 

Look over the book, there are some 

very good bargains, especially with 

using the $10 coupon. Encourage 

people to buy the books and stock up 

on some items they will need in the 

future. Also, buy items to donate to 

next year’s silent auction. As usual our 

Club gets to keep $5.00 for every sale. 

Last year we cleared $1210.24 (Bonus 

check included) and this year our goal 

is at least $1000. Our goal is for the 

members to sell/buy at least 4  books. 

They make great gifts or a thank you to 

someone. Emphasize that their $5.00 

donation gets them a book that can save 

them over $500 or more and if nothing 

else by using the $10.00 coupon they 

double their money. Money we make  

goes towards all the good things we 

do and support. Please turn in your 

sales count & money ASAP as I need to 

give them a weekly count on sales. We 

need 100 sold to get selected to sell on 

the sale dates and share in the bonus 

check from books sold by Boston Store 

Sales Associates.  

We will also be doing pre-sales at the 

Mayfair store four times which has 

been successful in the past.  The dates 

are October 5
th
,12

th
,19

th
 and 26

th
. All 

Thursdays from noon to 2:00PM. We 

have 2 doors to cover so it would be 

great to get 4 signed  up each time, 2 at 

each door. I will have a sign up sheet.  

In the past we have car pooled or you 

can meet us at the store. 

Sign up and test your sale skills. All 

they can do is say no. It can be fun 

trying to turn a no into a yes. 

 

 Jerry 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  ART  FESTIVAL  

 
ART FESTIVAL SUCESSES 

 
FOOD TENT  
We had 2 good days of weather  

which doesn’t happen very often. 

Saturday was very busy and we had 

one of our best days in the 10 years 

we have been selling the pitas.  

Sunday was not a real busy day but 

steady.   

This year our net profit was $1261.22 

up from $840.27 last year. Our 

budget amount was $600.00 so we 

doubled that. The Art Festival 40% 

totaled $820.82  

Customers seemed very pleased with 

the salads and the generous portions 

and quality. (Thank you Glenn’s 

Market) 

Thanks to all the members who 

helped.  Also thanks to Chet’s son-in-

law, Ryan, who  helped and to the 

Key Club, Key Club advisors   and a 

Key Clubbers mom. Also thanks to 

spouses Nadine Slowinski, Linda 

Steinlein(2 shifts) and Sue 

Schneider(2 shifts) 

We needed everyone.  

 

JERRY  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHUTTLE FOR ARTISTS  
 

The Oconomowoc Art Festival week 

saw increased club activity including 

Kids Fest parking attendants, the 

food tent, Friday sign posting, and 

the artists shuttle.  This year the 

shuttle vehicles were provided by 

Ewald’s Mayfair Car Rental.  Many 

thanks for their participation. 

 

The artists are grateful for this 

service and relate that not all art 

shows provide it.  Many artists had a 

successful show and the midday 

resupply runs were a very important 

service. 

  

The scope of our involvement meant 

all hands on deck and I would like to 

extend  my thanks to the entire 

club.  JOB WELL DONE. 
 
STEVE SCHMIEDLIN 
 

(THANKS TO STEVE FOR 

HEADING UP THIS IMPORTANT 

SERVICE)  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 
KEY CLUB ADVISOR- LYN  

 
TOMS READY FOR THE 

CHICKEN  DANCE ?

 

 
LYN & TOM  

 
KEY CLUB PRESIDENT-ERIK  &  GERT 

& KEY CLUB ADVISOR - AMANDA 

 

 
KEY CLUBBER NICOLE AND 

HER MOM 

 
EVERYONE WORKED HARD 

BUT ALSO HAD FUN   !!! 
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KID’ FEST 

 
"Kid's Fest" was held Tuesday 
August 15th at Roosevelt Park 
from 9 AM to 1 PM, the Fest was 
an outstanding turn out and our 
club helped with the parking for 
the event, it was the first year we 
actually had to turn away some 
cars because we were so full, it 
made a busy morning, many 
"Thank's" to Leonard Zacharias, 
John Koehn, Jim Fulmer and 
Andy Wagner. The Kid's Fest 
attendances had to be several 
thousands of parents, 
grandparents and kids that all 
enjoyed a cost free day. What a 
great Benefit to our Community, 
our Club is always proud to be 
part of the event.. 

Our club once again donated 
$500.00 to this event. 
 
Andy 

 

 

 

 

 
MUSIC BEATS HUNGER 

 
"Music Beats Hunger", First Annual 

Food Drive our Kiwanis Club joined 

the fight against hunger in our city at 

the Oconomowoc American Legion 

Band Concert on Wednesday August 

9th. Between our Kiwanis Club and 

the American Legion Band we 

collected 11 boxes of food estimated 

about 350# and $126.00 monetary 

donations. This Food Drive benefits 

the Oconomowoc Food Pantry. Many 

Thank yous to our members who 

helped, Bill Peebles, Tom Slowinski, 

Jim Fulmer, Jerry Schneider and 

Andy Wagner. The plans are to make 

this an annual event. 

 

Andy 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
The Christmas parade committee 

met on August 26.  Major items 

discussed were:  

 Fund raising status with about two- 

thirds of the $4000 goal realized. One 

thousand of this is from our budgeted 

amount.  Effort will continue with 

such things as seeking sponsors, 

donation buckets in strategic 

locations, registration fees, etc.   

  

The entry forms on Eventbrite  will 

be up and running in mid-September 

with Kelsey Krueger managing this 

part of the process.  

  

Banner and other publicity were 

discussed and will be put in motion.  

  

Generally, planning seems to be 

going much better than previous 

years. 

 

John Koehn 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOREHAVEN OPEN HOUSE 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


